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Thank you, Mr. President.


Jamaica warmly welcomes the delegation of Tuvalu, a sister Small Island Developing State, and thanks them for the update on the situation of human rights in the country.

         
Jamaica commends Tuvalu for its commitment to improving the quality of life of its citizens as outlined in the National Strategy for Sustainable Development 2016-2020; including the right to housing, employment and voting. Particularly commendable is the Tuvalu Human Rights National Action Plan 2016-2020, the first of its kind in the Pacific. Given the importance of such an initiative, we recommend that the Government make every effort to ensure appropriate mechanisms for monitoring its implementation.  

 
Jamaica also commends Tuvalu for taking full advantage of technical assistance provided by the United Nations Development Programme to address issues related to freedom of religion, gender equality, the inclusion of marginalized populations and protection of the environment. We further commend Tuvalu for achieving near universal primary enrolment through its compulsory free education initiative.


Jamaica recommends that Tuvalu:

1) Explore all appropriate options to improve access to affordable and adequate health care for citizens on the outer island, particularly women. 

2) Periodically assess the impact of climate change and natural disasters on the enjoyment of human rights by the poor and support efforts to build their resilience to such disasters;

3) Explore all appropriate options to advance the rights of persons with disabilities, building on existing platforms and with appropriate assistance from the international community.


Finally, Mr. Chairman, Jamaica congratulates Tuvalu for having met most of its reporting obligations with relevant treaty bodies, and wishes the Delegation all the very best in this review.

                I thank you.

